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Annual Meeting
Our Annual meeting will be held January 19, 2016 at 

Silverton Realty, 303 Oak St., Silverton, Oregon at 5:15 
p.m. Meeting room is upstairs. All SHS Alumni Associa-
tion members are encouraged to attend. 

Nominations for two new Trustees may be made from 
the floor. Would you like to get involved? Do you have 
questions about our Alumni organization? Contact any of 
our officers for more information.

Only PAID members in attendance will be allowed to 
vote. Dues will be accepted at the door.

By Creative Planning, Inc.
Investments in securities can 

represent a significant portion of an 
individual’s or family’s assets. Stocks 
and other investments are often an 
important part of one’s long-term 
plans, but did you know that your 
investments can also be an excellent 
source for charitable gifts? Stocks, 
bonds, mutual funds, and other 
securities that you have owned for 
more than one year not only make 
convenient gifts, but can provide 
you with a tax benefit as well.

Why should I consider a gift of 
securities?

While cash is the most popular 
form of charitable gift, gifts of 
non-cash assets such as publicly 
traded stocks or bonds can be 
attractive because of the favorable 
income tax treatment they may 
bring.
If you own securities that have 
appreciated in value over time, 
you may owe a substantial capital 

gains tax if you sell them. But, 
if you use such assets to fund a 
charitable gift, you may complete-
ly avoid the capital gains tax while 
enjoying a federal income tax 
deduction for the full value of the 
securities. Giving securities helps 
conserve cash for other uses. You 
also may be able to make larger 
gifts than you thought possible.

Which security should I give?
For maximum tax benefits, it is 
usually best to give securities that 
have increased in value the most 
since you have owned them. Or 
you may wish to give a particular 
security as part of efforts to sim-
plify a portfolio.

What if the securities have 
dropped in value?

To give securities that are worth 
less than their purchase price, it is 
usually best to sell the asset, then 
give the cash proceeds. You may 

then be able to claim tax benefits 
for both the capital loss and the 
charitable gift. Your tax advisor 
can help you determine what’s 
best for your situation. 

Is it possible to give mutual funds?
Yes, the same appreciate rules ap-
ply to gifts of mutual funds.

How do I make a gift of securities?
You can coordinate the transfer of 
your securities with your finan-
cial advisor or broker directly to 
the Alumni Association’s account. 
Please contact our Treasurer, 
Tracy Duerst, at 503-873-8441 to 
get more information. 

By giving securities, you can 
maximize the size of your chari-
table gifts to Silverton High School 
Alumni Association, conserve cash 
you would have given, and enjoy 
tax benefits. Please contact your tax 
advisor to determine if this strategy 
will work for your individual finan-
cial situation. 

Support the Silverton High School
Alumni Association with Gifts of Securities

New Website
Our website

 www.shsfoxes.com 
has been updated. Please 
visit and tell us what you 
think of our "new look".
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SILVERTON HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI EXPLANATION
AND STATEMENT OF GOALS

The Silverton High School Alumni Association (Tax ID #20-2021613) maintains a 
501,(c),(3) tax designation and contributions are tax deductible. The Alumni Associa-
tion has been created specifically to:

1.	 develop perpetual funding for Silverton High School student scholarships,
2.	 become a clearing house for Alumni information by collecting and main- 

	 taining a computer data base to assist in class reunion organization,
3.	 provide Bulk Mail Permit for class mailing (Minimum 250 items),
4.	 become a holding agency for class funds between reunions, and
5.	 provide information to Alumni through a semi-annual newsletter.

Officers and Trustees
Mike Bothum ‘70- President
Term/Office - 2016/2016
503.873.3545			
5162 Madrona Hts NE
Silverton, OR 97381		
Mike.bothum13@gmail.com

David Zagorodney ‘79
	 - Vice President
Term Expires - 2017
503.707.6929 
12476 SW Brook Ct
Tigard, OR 97223		
davidzag@gmail.com

Earle Beesley ‘52	
Term Expires - 2019
503.391.2897			
4265 Viewcrest Dr. S
Salem, OR 97302		
alaskaearle1@aol.com 

Nellie Graves ‘56		
Term Expires- 2019
503.874.4698			
343 Mill St.
Silverton, OR 97381
gravesng56@gmail.com

Jean Kent ‘65
Term Expires - 2020
503.873.4887
PO Box 805
Mt. Angel, OR 97362
JKent642@onlinenw.com

Editor’s Message
By Judy Nunn ‘60

Next year - 2016 - will mark 20 
years since SHSAA awarded the first 
scholarship of $100. For the Class 
of 2015, $69,500 was awarded to 94 
graduating seniors and post gradu-
ates. You can read the thank you 
notes from several of these scholar-
ship recipients elsewhere in this 
issue.

We couldn't have done this with-
out your help - your donations to 
SHSAA. We hope you, the alumni, 
will continue to add to our scholar-
ship fund.

One of the new projects is the 
Display Case at Silverton High 
School's newest location at 1456 
Pine St. in Silverton. What a beauti-
ful building! I personally toured it 
shortly after it first opened.

Our website www.shsfoxes.com 
has been updated and we invite 
you to check it out. If we've missed 
something, please let us know. 
There's a way to contact us within 
the website.

We welcome class reunion news 
and announcements of any class 
reunion. Contact me with any up-
dates. Nunnjk@comcast.net.

President’s Message
By Mike Bothum ‘70

The SHSAA Board has again 
been busy raising funds to provide 
scholarships to graduates of Silver-
ton High School. The Board has 
also taken on the task of updating 
our website. Our hope is to have a 
new and better website that reflects 
past alumni history along with cur-
rent student information.

Next time you visit the gymna-
sium or fine arts presentation, you 
can't help but notice the new exhibit 
in the glass case in the lobby. It is 
in honor of Silverton graduates who 
have come home to educate our 
youth of today. We should all be 
proud of these Silverton graduates 
and the profession they represent.

Finally, a special Finance Com-
mittee was formed in 2001to review 
how our investments have been 
performing, and was reinstated in 
2011. It is the Board's obligation to 
be sure we are getting the most for 
our buck.

There will be two openings in 
January on our Board of Trust-
ees. Should you have any interest, 
please contact one of the current 
officers or trustees.

Thank you for your support in 
2015. Go Foxes!!

Next issue - June 2016
Deadline for articles

April 19, 2016
 FINANCIAL REPORT 

As of September 30, 2015
Invested Funds
	 Scholarship Funds	 $951,986
Class Holding Funds	 $23,856
Operational Assets
	 Operating Funds 	 $15,683
	 Marketing Inventory 	 $2,161
Total	 $993,686

(Note: figures have been rounded to 
the nearest dollar)
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Privacy Policy
SHSAA does not sell or trade 
names and/or addresses of 
alumni. Our purpose is to 
keep a current database of all 
alumni. With this information, 
we propose to help each class in 
locating their classmates when 
they are planning a reunion. We 
do, however, share the addresses 
within that class and with other 
alumni.
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Term Expires - 2020
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Mason Branstetter ‘63 
	 - Secretary	
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Donor Recognition 
Plaque
By Tracy Duerst, Treasurer

Cumulative scholarship dona-
tions through June 30, 2015 have 
been updated on our donor rec-
ognition plaque at Silverton High 
School. Stop and take a look at it 
the next time you visit the high 
school. You’ll find it just to the 
left of the main entry door to the 
gymnasium. SHSAA thanks all 
donors for their generous contribu-
tions. These donations have allowed 
our high school graduates to further 
their education with the help of 
scholarships awarded upon gradu-
ation. Please contact us to learn 
how your name can appear on the 
plaque. 

The cost of the plaque was donat-
ed by John & Carmen Smith, Class 
of 1961. The SHSAA wants donors 
to know that 100% of donations go 
towards scholarships, not plaques or 
other administrative expenses.
Founders $25,000 and up)

Errol W. & Eaden Ross
Mason & Marcia Branstetter
Ernest R. Duvall, MD
Doug & Donna Homann Strom 
Craig & Gladys Clark
Clarence & Norma Medack
Norman Kolln
William "Bill" Dibala

Benefactors ($5,000 to less than 
$25,000)

The Wooden Nickel
John & Carmen Cochran Smith
Herschel Scott
Murl Anderson
Allen & Leatrice Ludviksen
Verl & Phyllis Cochran
Barbara Eby & Norman Ross
Next to New Consignment Shop
Carol Homann Almquist 

Sponsors ($1,000 to less than 
$5,000)

William Kleeman
John & Shirley Duerst

Fritz & Donna Moen Skirvin
Harlow Ludviksen
Tom Bradley
Duane Beard, MD
Class of '54
Fred & Nola Parkinson
Larry & Carol Gillis Zetterberg
Stan & Jeanette Hitt Olafson
Phil & Raggie Storruste Clites
Dave & Marcella Beesley Gentry
Jim & Beverly Brady Lorenzen
Mary Ann Woodard Miles
Doug & Nancy Fisher
Leroy & Sue Hannan Peterson
Pacific Sanitation
Jerry Dunifer
Class of '60
Lowell & Bette Kuenzi
Sharon Wells Cates
Kay Bergerson Scott
Ruby Morgan
Bruce Jaquet
Tom & Janice Nicholson Wareham
Ronald Burr 
Miriam Cooley Ernst
Marie Grossnickle Qualey
Lucille Miles Hatteberg
David & Charlene Moore McColly
Neuswanger Loving Trust
Nancy Ludviksen Peterson
Martha Wilson Ross
Thomas Tweed
David Wahlster
Steven & Varee Rostad Zolotoff
Foothills Medical Supply
Class of '61 
Class of '63
Jack Hande
Judy Ernst Nunn

(Partners ($500 to less than 
$1,000)

Beverly Marcoe Haslebacher
Kenneth Payne
George Hopper
Raymond & Loretta Toft Kaser
Larry Zeis
John & Carol Hyatt
Morris Fischer
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
Marvin Jahn
Carroll Njust

NW Realty Group
Girl Friends - Class of '61
Ralphael Antico
Ruth David Nemeyer
Patty Walker Riley
Louis Wampler
Gerry Brubaker
Rebecca Grodrian Painter
Phyllis Lively Bolton 
Bob & Gail Dettwyler
Ken & Dolores Blust
Raymond & Dorothy Dahl
Don David
Loretta Waltman Kuenzi
Clyde Kuenzi
Ray & Beatrice Leonard Vandiver
Karen Wertz Elliott
Marlin & Carolyn Larson Hutton
Donna Krug Ramseyer Liechty
Carolyn Cuykendall Schreiber
Sandra Jaquet Cross
Raymond Cowan
Jack & Martha Storruste Kolln
James & Judi Drecshler Knapp
Phyllis Haberly Burson
Nibler Family Fund
Citizen's Bank
Ebner Family Trust
Rodger Greenfield
Sherry Hoefel
Morris Jones III
James and Kelly Miller-
		  /Towne House
Darleene Bradley
Matthew Branstetter
Meredith Branstetter Wertz
Micha Branstetter Christman
Lois Olson Browning
John Dahl
Robert Dedrick
Virginia McKim
Doug & Tracy Miles Duerst
Audrey Buchholz Fennimore
Daniel Fennimore
Neville Johansen
Loyd & Anne Kaufman
Robert Kemper
Richard & Kathy Klemmer
Dale & Colleen Riley Krug
Mona Christensen Marshall 
Jeffery Nusbaum
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Class of ‘62
By Georgie Johnson

Dolores Laudette Linschied 
and her husband welcomed the 
SHS Class of '62 to their home in 
Redmond for the Class' annual get 
together. There were 17 classmates 
who made the trek to eastern Ore-
gon along with 14 spouses. Dolores 
has lots of space where 7 motor 
homes or fifth wheelers parked for 
several nights. Everyone brought 
something yummy to the potluck 
on Saturday, August 8th. Weather 
cooperated giving us several beauti-
ful days for our outdoor affair.

A few stayed in Silverton Friday 
night to attend the SHS Alumni 
Association fundraiser first. Dick 
and Connnie Shepherd volunteered 
to host the class party next year 
in Salem. New email and/or mail-
ing addresses should be provided 
to Georgie Ernst Johnson at 575 
Edgewood Dr., Silverton, OR 97381 
or LGjohnson62@frontier.com or 
phone 503/873-4399.

Visit our new Alumni website: www.shsfoxes.com

SHS Class of '56
By Nellie Graves

Hello to the Silverton High Class 
of 1956. 2016 will be our 60th class 
reunion. We are starting to make 
plans for it. We hope all will attend 
the annual SHS All Class Fund-
raiser. This is always held on the 
first Friday in August - Aug. 5th for 
2016. 

Then on Saturday evening we 
have reserved the banquet room at 
the Seven Brides restaurant, here in 
Silverton. This will be held on Au-
gust 6th for a banquet and fun and 
catching up on our classmates.

If you have any suggestions that 
we can use, please contact one 
of your class reps. Fritz Skirvin, 
fskirvin@msn.com, or Nellie 
Graves, gravesng56@gmail.com.

We hope to be able to have a great 
60th reunion. If you know of anyone 
who does not have email, please 
pass this information on to them.

Is this your year for 
a Reunion??

We send complimentary copies of 
the newsletter to all classes holding 
reunions. If your graduating year 
ends in 6 or 1, your classmates will 
receive this December 2015 issue. 
It’s important that we have a cur-
rent mailing address so we can send 

the newsletter to you. You wouldn’t 
want to miss your class reunion!

Contact your Class Rep (page 20-
22) and ask what plans have been 
made. Maybe you can help with 
your reunion. If there's no Class Rep 
listed, perhaps you would step in or 
gather a few of your closer class-
mates and form a reunion commit-
tee. Let us help you get started by 
sending you a roster of the address-
es we have on file for your class.

Of course we encourage you to 
join the SHS Alumni Association so 
you continue to receive our Alumni 
News. Dues are only $5.00 per year. 
There’s a form inside the back cover 
of this newsletter.

Class of ‘60
By Judy Nunn

Since the last reunion we have 
lost contact with some of our class-
mates. If you can help find them, 
please let me know.

Betty Hunter Reecy
John Bradshaw
Jean Paul Fawcett
Alta Hale Lovelette
Larry Page

Send an email to Nunnjk@com-
cast.net or Call 503-390-3816 and 
leave a message if I'm not home.

Dorothea Olson Rath 
Delene Harrington Rold 
Carol Leonard SeCoy
Edna May Stortz
Dennis Taylor
Thomas Toomey
David & Rita Doerfler
Ioka Farms, Inc.
Class of '48

“Like” Us on Face-
book for the latest 

Alumni news

Help SHSAA 
Celebrate 20 Years 
in 2016

 It’s been 20 years since SHSAA 
awarded its first scholarship in 
1996, so it’s time for all alumni to 
celebrate.

To commemorate the event we 
are asking all alumni who don’t 
regularly make donations to our 
scholarship fund to make a donation 
of only $20.  For those who make 
annual donations, we would ask 
you to increase that amount by $20.  
We appreciate all the support we 
have received and want to encour-
age those who don’t make regular 
contributions to help us grow so we 
can provide more funds to our high 
school graduates.

Donations can be made using 
your credit card through our PayPal 
account on our website at www.
shsfoxes.com or by check using the 
form in this newsletter. 
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SCHOLARSHIP 
FUND UPDATE
By Tracy Duerst, Treasurer

The SHSAA continues to re-
ceive generous donations from 
our friends, family, businesses and 
alumni, which is used to provide 
scholarships for our high school 
graduates.

Any amount is appreciated! The 
total of donations since the June 
2015 newsletter is $3,547.32.

Lifetime Member ($500 and up)
Beverly Haslebacher
Marvin Jahn
Norman & Barbara Ross

$100 to $500
Larry Heinonen
William Kleeman
Morris & Cindy Jones
Judi & James Knapp
Patricia Schmid
Gordon Hunegs
David & Rita Doerfler
Gerald Dunifer
James &  Beverly Lorenzen

Up to $99
Norman & Valeta McCullough
Larry Zeis
Paula Nickodemus
Bruce Jaquet
Becky Grodrian
Gerry Brubaker
Sharon Womack
Dennis Dyrud
Fred Lucht
Robert Robbins
Vivian Anderson
Athol Libby
Edna Johansen
Phyllis Burson
Gordon Hunegs
Class of 1965
Gaylen Olsen
Callie Jacobsen
Margaret & Donald Aberle
Karl & Barb Beesley
Donna & Leroy Williams

In Memoriam
This column is to pay tribute to 

fellow students, parents and teachers. 
This is not a “recent” list necessarily. 
We will print names others have sub-
mitted, and the actual recent losses we 
note from the newspapers and word 
of mouth.

If you’ve lost a loved one or know 
of someone who should be listed, 
please let us know.

Many times we receive a note that 
one is deceased, but no date given. If 
you can assist with any incomplete 
dates, we at the Alumni Association 
would greatly appreciate your help. 
There are three listed in this story.

Information should be sent to the 
Editor of this Newsletter, Judy Nunn 
(contact info on page 3).

Dr. William Z. Iron, PhD - 5/12/15 
Taught English and Speech in the 1950's

Raymond Mial, Lt. Col. USAF (Retired) 	
			   - 6/21/15 
He taught Shop at Silverton High School 
in the late 1970's.

 
'39 Harry Wilson - ?? 2014 or 2015 
'39 Wilma Kniess Lewis - 1/30/15 
'41 Marie Peavy Page - 7/5/15 
'45 Robert Schmidt - 5/27/15 
'46 John Johansen - 3/11/15 
'47 Roxieanna Olsen Stiles - 6/16/15 
'43 Al Hollin - 9/19/15 
'49 Darline Ward Bielenberg Stafford -  
			   8/8/15 
'52 Darlene Peterson - 8/3/15 
'55 Wayne Westling - 6/23/15 
'58 Jerry Antonson - 10/16/15 
'59 Dennis Eggiman - 5/7/15 
'59 Bob Leikem - 6/3/15 
'62 Sally Eldred Meisenheimer - 6/11/15 
'63 Steven Kaufman - 10/4/15 
'65 Lois Morvay Davis - 4/21/15 
'65 Joyce Johnson Drake - 11/26/14 
'66 Shirley Hage Sannes - Unknown date 
'70 Judy Harmon - 8/26/14 
'70 Marie Jennings Holt - 6/1/15 
'70 Constance Brown Jaskowiak - 10/2/15 
'72 Marlin Myers - 9/13/15 
'73 Glenn "Corky" Daniels - 6/10/15 
'75 Theresa DeHart Klopfenstein - 
10/2/15 
'78 Priscilla Seim Steele - ?? 2014 
'95 Travis Gors - 8/21/15 
'15 Paige Shimp - 9/19/15 

Memorial Donations
Memorial donations continue 

to add to our scholarship fund. We 
have received $6,675.00 since the 
June 2015 newsletter.

Correction from the June 2015 
issue: 
For Duane Hug:

Nibler Family funds
Bruce & Joanie Chambers
 

New since June 2015 issue:
 

For Diane Bye Ulven:
John & Carol Hyatt
John & Judy Kerr 

 
For Patti Neff:

John & Carol Hyatt
 

For Barbara Wolf:
Derine & Robart Albrich
 

For Carolyn Roth:
Ray & Sandy Bersin
 

For Joyce Larson Roth
Ray & Sandy Bersin
 

For John Hobbs
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
 

For Shirley Duerst:
Ray & Sandy Bersin 

Wayne Smith
Carol Dunafon
Diana Brown
Jim & Sue McBride
Jeffrey & Faith Martin
Janet Slawson
Class of 1953
Class of 1959
Class of 1960
Class of 1961
David Clites
Nathan & Clarissa Bay
Beverly Haslebacher
Larry Zeis
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For Paulette Plank Olson:
David Plank
John & Judy Kerr
David & Marilyn Dyrud
Vern Meighen
 

For Frances Warnock Brownell
Class of 1961 Girlfriends 
Janet Richardson
Joe & Myrna Hess
Brad & Arlene Brenden
Gayle O'Neil
Linda Anderson
Dale & Sally Meisenheimer
Verlene Beard
Donna & Joel Rue
Lowell Kuenzi
Leroy & Sue Peterson
Ioka Farms
Robert Riches
Margaret & Donald Mulkey
John & Carmen Smith
David & Kathy Withycombe
John & Judy Kerr
Jane & Larry Bolton
Kaset & Jeff Jones
Stan & Jeanette Olafson
Larry & Georgie Johnson
Lanny & Kay Webb
Fred Skirvin
Barbara Renback
Vern Meighen
Vernon Wayne Lozier
 

For Roxie Stiles:
Beverly Haslebacher 

 
For Char Johnson Kime 

Lou Ann Maass 
 
For Eldon Johnson:

Lou Ann Maass 
 
For Bob & Bette Bentley:

Lynne & Jim Cloud 
 
For Bob Bentley:

Vincent & Elma Till 
 
For Dennis Eggiman:

Class of 1961 Girlfriends 

For Doug Strom:
Donna Strom
Carole Almquist
 

For Jane Hande Barnard:
Wallace & Vera Satern
Sharon Diebel
 

For Robert Schmidt:
Kathryn Schmidt
 

For Eldon McKinney:
Catherine Lauer
 

For  Olaf Paulson:
Leroy & Susan Peterson
 

For  Sharon Hannon:
Bruce & Joanie Chambers
 

For Sally Meisenheimer:
Dianne Pfundt
Gladys Daugherty
Karin & James Hobbs
Withers Lumber
Girl Friends Class of 1961
Deanna Verboort
Lanny & Kay Webb
Annis Myren
Gerry Henjum
Donna & Ralph McColly
Brad & Arlene Brenden
Ioka Farms
Lowell Kuenzi
Leroy & Susan Peterson
Harold & Alice Legard
Larry & Georgie Johnson
Class of 1962
Lawrence & Cordie Brown
Judy Duncan
Charleen Farrell
Kari & Jerry Hatteberg
Darby Hector
Eugene & Barbara Glessing
Roger & Karen Seifer
Louise Satern
Stan & Jeanette Olafson
Marvin & Pamela Brown
Greg & Shelli Annen
John & Diane Gooley
Roger & Judy Baker

Michelle & Chris Bochsler
Jerome & Sandra Fisher
Jim & Lisa Riggleman
Steve Ferguson
Donnie Myaer
Leslee Maer
Nola Stark
Beverly & Keith Johnson
Wendell & Loyce Mann
 

For Bob Leikem:
Tom & Lunne Radcliffe
Stan & Jeanette Olafson
Susan & Leroy Peterson
Dale Meisenheimer
Lowell Kuenzi
Robert & Louise Vachter
Ioka Farms
Verlene Beard
Brad & Arlene Brenden

The Alumni Association thanks 
all donors for their contributions to 
the scholarship fund. We couldn’t 
do this without your help.

Please send all donations to 
SHSAA, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 
97381.

If you have not received a receipt 
for your tax deduction, please notify 
our Treasurer, Tracy Duerst or Sec-
retary, Mason Branstetter. Contact 
info is on page 3 of this newsletter.

Join us on Facebook
Stay up to date on all the latest 

Alumni news by “Liking” our 
page.

You can find our page by 
entering Silverton High School 
Alumni Association in the white 
search box at the top of your 
Facebook page. Please share 
this information with other SHS 
Alumni who have not yet “Liked” 
our page so we can continue to 
increase our audience. 
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The Silverton High School Alumni 
Association held a Silent Auction 
at their 17th Annual Fundraiser for 

alumni and friends on 
August 7, 2015. The 
SHSAA Fundraiser 
was held once again 
at the Festhalle in Mt. 
Angel. The SHSAA 
Board of Trustees 
sends a tremendous 

“thank you” for allowing us to hold our 
Fundraiser at their facility. We hope to 
have a continuing relationship.

 In addition to items donated for the 
Silent Auction, many in-kind and cash 
contributions were received. We had 
over 115 donors with more than 170 
Items for Auction Bidding.

As a result of the tremendous 
support from the greater Silverton 
business and academic community, the 
Silent Auction raised over $4,440.50 to 
help support the Scholarship Program 
for the graduating seniors of SHS. Ad-
ditional cash donations in lieu of items 
donated for the auction totaled $1,385. 
Our 50/50 and drawing awarded $346 
to SHSAA and $346 to a lucky ticket 
holder. The SHSAA desires to provide 
special recognition and a heartfelt 
thanks to the following persons and 
businesses that unselfishly contributed 
to the outstanding fundraising effort:

3 ten Water
Almquist Studios
Appleman, Vicki ‘63
Apples to Oranges
Bauman’s Farm & Garden
Benjamin, Norma ‘62
Best Realty
Birdhouse Man
Bochsler Hardware
Books N Time
Branstetter, Marcia & Mason ‘63
Brown, Diana ‘64
Carter, Dr. Alan
Carver, Donna
Cates, Jim & Sharon ‘55
Chan’s
Chocolate Box
Citizens Bank
City of Silverton/Family YMCA

Class of 1956
Class of 1959
Class of 1960
Class of 1961
Class of 1970
Cochran, Phyllis
Columbia Bank
Compex II
Cooley, Carolyn ‘61
Cote Chiropractic
Country Financial
Creekside Grill
Curt’s Barbershop
Curves
Drakes Crossing
Foothills Medical Supply
Gathering Spot
Glockenspiel Restaurant
Hande, Jack ‘49
Hartley Insurance
Hi-School Pharmacy
Hitt, Glenn ‘70
Home Place
Howell Automotive
Hutton, Marlin ‘57
Ioka Farms
Ixtapa Restaurant
Johnny’s Barber Shop
Johnson, Georgie ‘62
Kelly, Joan
Le Pooch
Les Schwab
Lighthouse Lending
Linn Benton Tractor
Maps Credit Union
McColly, Charlene ‘57 & Dave ‘54
Naegeli, Richard ‘55 & Jois
Napa Auto Parts
North Star Antiques
Nu Method Cleaners
Nunn, Judy ‘60
NW Oregon Realty Group
Odd Fellows Games & Electronics
Ohren, Nancy ‘61
Our Town
Pacific Sanitation
Page, Nelson ‘61 & Frances 
Portland Japanese Garden
Portland Spirit
Professional Massage Center
R. Walker Yeates Fine Jewelry
Ralston, Sharon ‘60
Reinhart Tree Farm
ReMax Homesource
Rooke, Heather

Roth’s Family Market
Safeway Food & Drug
Salon Blondie’s
Salon M
Sandee Thai
Seifer, Karen ‘60 & Roger
Setness, Duane ‘51 & Audrey
Seven Brides Brewing
Shayla Lynn Jewelry
SHSAA
Silver Creek Animal Clinic
Silver Creek Lanes
Silver Spur RV Park
Silverton Art & Frame
Silverton Ballet & Performing Arts 
Silverton Body Work Clinic
Silverton Chamber  of  Commerce
Silverton Eye Clinic
Silverton Fire Dept.
Silverton Fitness
Silverton Flower Shop
Silverton High School
Silverton Pill Box
Silverton Realty
Skirvin, Fritz ‘56
Thai Dish Cuisine
Thayer, Verna ‘59
Thompson, Annie
Ticor Title
Towne House Restaurant
Unger Funeral Chapel
Village Print Shop
Visions
Vitis Ridge
Whimsy
White Oak Wellness
White’s Collision
Wilco
Withers  Lumber
Wooden Nickel
Wright, Loel ‘51
We also want to thank the many 

Silverton Alumni who stepped in Fri-
day morning to help us set up for the 
Fundraiser and Auction. Additional 
thanks go to the FBLA (Future Busi-
ness Leaders of America) from current 
Silverton High School attendees for 
setting up the tables and chairs early 
Friday morning. They returned follow-
ing the event, helped clean up and put 
all tables & chairs back into the storage 
areas. We look forward to another 
Fundraiser in 2016!

Thank You!!



Silverton Alumni News	 December 2015

 Page 9

Are you a Member?
Your $5.00 dues help support this 

newsletter, in addition to adding to 
the scholarship fund.

Check your mailing label. If it 
says “complimentary copy”, we’d like 
to invite you to join our organiza-
tion. All who attended Silverton 
High School are alumni, but it 
takes more than that to become 
a member of the Silverton High 
School Alumni Association.

Our goal is to award each high 
school graduate a scholarship to 
help further his or her education.

There’s an application and 
donation form on page 23 of this 
newsletter. Please join us in our 
endeavor.

Mailing Label Alert
Please check the expiration on 

your mailing label on this newslet-
ter. If it has an ending date of 2015 
or prior, it’s time to renew your 
dues. If it says “Complimentary 
Copy”, we’d like to invite you to join 
our Alumni membership. To renew, 
use the form inside the back cover. 
No renewal notices are sent out.

Winners From Our 
2015 Auction are ...

Bill Elder '55 won the draw-
ing for the Fitbit®.

Judy Nunn won the 50-50 
drawing, taking home $346.

Top bidders for the recur-
ring items were Sharon Cates 
'55 for the Luncheon Tea for 
Six, Randy Pflaum '60 for the 
condo in Sunriver, and Cathie 
Currie '75 for the family por-
trait from Almquist Studios.

Visit our new Alumni website: www.shsfoxes.com

Class of 1961 
Celebrates 55 Years

Mark you calendars! August 5, 6 
& 7, 2016 the Silverton High School 
Class of 1961 will celebrate our 55 
year reunion!

On Friday evening, August 5 we 
will gather at the Festhalle in Mt. 
Angel for the annual Alumni fund-
raiser. The purpose is to raise funds 
for scholarships for our graduating 
seniors.

On Saturday afternoon, August 
6 we will have a no host potluck 
which will be held at Lowell Kue-
nzi's new house at 3320 Alt Lane 
off Kaufman Road in Silverton. The 
meat will be provided. Our chefs 
will be Lowell Kuenzi and Dale 
Meisenheimer. Bring a dish to share 
and beverages of your choice. Plate 
and utensils will be furnished.

And, on Sunday August 7 we will 
meet at the Coolidge & McClaine 
Park at 9:30 a.m. for the pancake 
breakfast.

For more information, contact:
Sue Peterson -
	 gpagmapeterson@gmail.com
Carole Christensen -
	  christensen1943@yahoo.com
Carmen & John Smith - 
	 randomjohn@aol.com

DONATION
The Alumni Association has 

received a donation of a 40x40 
projection screen.

If your class needs a screen 
for an event/reunion it can be 
checked out at the SHSAA of-
fice, located at Silverton Realty.

Reunion for Class of 
2001
By Kelly (Harris) Vaughn

The SHS Class of 2001 is plan-
ning to have a very casual, low-key 
gathering for our 15-year-Reunion 
on the Saturday of Homer Days 
2016. More information will be 
posted in the June newsletter, and 
updated as it comes in our Face-
book group (you can ask to join 
here: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/285085568657/).

We are still missing contact 
information on the following 21 
classmates: 

Chad Albright
Frank Aleman
Jeffery Brooks
Lauramae Cobb
Jerrad Davis
Mark Dietrich
Dennis Dunn
Autumn Eckstein
Levi Grimes
Ryan Jorgenson
Brandi (Swartz) Leach
Nathan McCartney
Will Moises
Alvaro Orjeda
Matthew Payne
Luke Rappe
Robert Richardson, Jr. 
Alma Rodriguez
Mitchell Stadeli
Vetta Tickenoff
Paul Van Der Elst

If anyone has email or mailing 
addresses on anyone listed above, 
or you need to update your own 
information, please contact Kelly 
(Harris) Vaughn at: kellybean607@
gmail.com. 

GO FOXES!!!



NOTE: If you have special dietary 
needs due to health problems, 
please let us know when you pur-
chase your tickets.

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO SHSAA
Name #1: _ _____________________________________________________________________

Name #2: _ _____________________________________________________________________

Your mailing address:_ ____________________________________________________________

Home Phone____________ Cell Phone_ ________________Email__________________________

Names assigned to any additional tickets: _ ____________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________________

Graduation Year:	Yourself__________Spouse________ Scholarship Donation: $_ _____________

Fundraiser Tickets (includes dinner) @$30.00 each_______ Ticket Total:	 $__________________
	
_____ Raffle Tickets (Need not be present to win)_______ @$5.00 each:	 $__________________ 

	 Total Amount Enclosed:	 $___________________
	
	 Mail to: SHSAA - 303 Oak St., Silverton OR 97381

...........................................Cut here and RETURN BOTTOM PORTION ONLY..........................................

SHS Alumni Association
Annual Scholarship Fundraiser

		  All Silverton High School Alumni and Friends are invited to attend  
		  our annual community social event on August 5, 2016. The 18th 
		  Annual Fundraiser and dinner will be held at The Festhalle in Mt. Angel. 
The tables may be reserved by a personal representative(s) of your class ONLY from 9:00 
a.m. to 10:00 a.m. on the morning of the Fundraiser.

No-host Bars open at 5:00 p.m. - Dinner buffet starts at 6:30 p.m.
Advance tickets cost $30 and are available by mail when you return the attached 
registration OR they can be picked up at Silverton Realty. (Must be 21 or over to attend) 
Tickets sold on the day of the party will cost $35.

Fill out the registration below and please bring it with you to pick up your tickets at 
Silverton Realty, 303 Oak Street, Silverton, OR 97381. If you are unable to drop in, just 
send us the registration along with your fee and your tickets will be mailed to you if we 
receive this order by July 20th. Requests received after July 20th will have their tickets 
available at the alumni ticket counter as you enter The Festhalle. Address for the Festhalle 
is 500 S. Wilco Hwy., Mt. Angel, Oregon.

Special Drawing will be held - Need not be present to win!!
What will it be?? $5.00 for each ticket may be included in your check for Fundraiser 
tickets. Fill in the information below. Can’t make it to the Fundraiser? No problem - we’ll 
notify you after the winner has been announced.



Silent Auction 
at the annual

Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser
The Silverton High School Alumni Association will sponsor a SILENT AUCTION at the Alumni 
Scholarship Fundraiser and dinner at The Festhalle on August 5, 2016. The annual auction is held in 
order to raise money to help support the Scholarship Program for graduating seniors of SHS. All money 
from the Silent Auction will go directly to the Scholarship Fund. SHS has a student body of nearly 
1100 with approximately 50 participating in the scholarship program. In addition to the 50 high school 
graduate awards, the Alumni Association is also able to give out over 40 post high school awards. Your 
contribution to the Auction will help provide continued support of this program.

Specifically, we are seeking your donation of any new, unused item(s), SHS memorabilia or antiques for 
the Auction. Monetary donations are also accepted. 

THANK YOU in advance for your donation in the 2016 Auction! Please fill out the bottom section of this 
letter and return it to SHS Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381 or contact: Judy Nunn 
at (503) 390-3816 or email nunnjk@comcast.net.

.................................................................................. Cut here................................................................................
YES!!!! 	 I’LL HELP WITH THE AUCTION!!!!

NAME_ ________________________________________ TELEPHONE___________________

BUSINESS_ ___________________________________________________________________

MAILING ADDRESS ___________________________________________________________

(	 ) A GIFT IS AVAILABLE	 (	 ) GIFT CERTIFICATE ENCLOSED

(	 ) GIFT WILL NEED TO BE PICKED UP	 (	 ) GIFT IS BEING MAILED/DELIVERED

	 VALUE OF ITEM(S) TO BE DONATED: $_____________________ (Must state value amount.)

(	 ) MONETARY DONATION ENCLOSED - Please make check payable to SHSAA.

 
	 Tax Receipt will be mailed. Donations are tax deductible under 501(c)(3) tax code.

Forms must be received by the Auction Committee by July 20, 2016.

Items may be brought to the Silverton Realty (303 Oak St., Silverton) to be included in the Auction.

Please return form to Silverton High School Alumni Association, 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381.

QUESTIONS? Please contact Judy Nunn (503) 390-3816 or Email: Nunnjk@comcast.net.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!!
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CLASS OF '66 SETS 
50TH REUNION DATES 

 	  	  	  	  
MAKE PLANS TO ATTEND NOW!
PUT IT ON YOUR CALENDAR…...  

JULY 30th AND 31st, 2016
 
The Class of 1966 is planning a Sunday Picnic on July 31st, 2016, at 

Silver Falls State Park. More information to follow. Social networking 
will start around 11:30 a.m. with lunch to be served about 1:00 p.m. 
Food, utensils, coffee, and water will all be provided. Bring your own 
other beverage of choice. Aside from the $5 Park Entrance Fee, there 
will be NO CHARGE to attend this function. There will be a donation 
jar in anticipation of collecting funds for future Class Reunions. 

 On Saturday evening, the 30th, we will be having a no-host Social 
at a local Silverton establishment, time and place yet to be determined. 
Please plan to come visit, have fun, and reminisce! 

 Because this is a no charge picnic for you and a guest, we are asking 
that you please RSVP to one of the members of the Reunion Commit-
tee listed below by June 1st. We do not want to run out of food, nor do 
we want to be buying too much!

 And finally, we need your help in finding some of our lost friends. If 
you know of a Classmate who has moved in the last five years, or, if you 
know the location of any of the following, please let one of our com-
mittee members know: 

Richard Almquist
Jan Epping
Steven Farnsworth
Delores Hanna 
Sherry Staiger Hill
Patti Hoffman
Doris Knacksted
Betty Kleinschmidt Kruger

John Leader
Duane Legan
Vicki Matthews
Lorraine Trowbridge McKee
Clifton McKinley 
John Miller
Virginia Orfield
Jan Sweeton 

Reunion Committee Contacts:
Bonnie Cornwell-Hoblitt - Phone: 503-874-9629 -- 

 E-mail: Richbonn67@gmail.com
Darrel Thomas - Phone: 503-580-5446 -- 

 Email: ddthome319@frontier.com
Dave Culver - Phone: 541-485-6516 -- 

E-mail: Dacul98@gmail.com 

New Website for 
SHSAA

The Silverton High School Alum-
ni Association has a new website.  
Please visit the site at www.shsfox-
es.com and give us your feedback.  
In the process of building the new 
Alumni site, we need your input in 
the form of creating users, adding 
pictures, posts and conversation 
to the forums. We encourage you 
to put up pictures in your profile 
page, plus creating a group for your 
graduating year. 

In addition, if you have blog en-
tries you want to contribute, about 
news upcoming or recently passed, 
or you want to add to the Remem-
ber When suggestion, contact us 
with material and we can help you 
post it.

Finally, we need your suggestions 
on the site. The goal is to create 
a lively, active site that not only 
reflects our long history of SHSAA, 
but also recent graduates and even 
information about the current stu-
dents. Any suggestions, images or 
information would help.

Please note that not everything is 
complete yet, so don’t be surprised 
if a link doesn’t work here or there. 
We’re continually building it, and 
with your help we can start off with 
a cheer of "Go Foxes"!

Honorary Diploma 
for 2016

If you know of someone you'd 
like to recommend to receive an 
Honorary SHS diploma, please 
let us know. You may contact any 
of the Alumni officers with your 
suggestion. 
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Thank You Notes ~ 
From Our Scholarship 
Recipients of 2015

Thank you so much for taking the 
time to look over my application. I 
know it must be very hard with all 
of the impressive applicants. Also, 
thank you so much for awarding me 
with a scholarship. This will help me 
as I plan to pursuing a health care 
profession. Thanks again!

	 Kelly Barth

Thank you so much for your gen-
erous scholarship! I am very appre-
ciative to be selected as a recipient. 
I plan to use the scholarship to al-
leviate the costs of textbooks for the 
next year. I am very much looking 
forward to college and furthering 
my education in Diagnostic Ultra-
sound Sonography. In the future I 
hope to be able to help people the 
way you have helped me.

	 Maryn Schaefer

Thank you for you generosity in 
awarding me an Alumni Associa-
tion Scholarship. It is nice having an 
organization around that helps me 
and my fellow students. Thank you 
for donating to my education.

Luke Teubel

Thank you for your support of 
my academic pursuits. I was able to 
register for my fall term classes at 
Western last weekend and I am very 
excited to advance my learning and 
achieve my business degree. I am 
proud to be a Silverton High School 
alumni and I look forward to giving 
back to my community as you all 
have done. Thank you again!

	 Emily Pelletier

My eyes filled with tears of joy 
when I opened the letter you sent 
me stating that I had been awarded 
the Loar Trust scholarship. I am so 

grateful for people like yourselves 
who are supporting me through-
out my college journey. It is truly a 
blessing. Thank you so much.

	 Monica Steele

Thank you so much for selecting 
me to receive a scholarship! I greatly 
appreciate how much you support 
the students in the Silverton area 
and am extremely grateful. This 
scholarship will help me greatly 
next year at University of Oregon! 
Thanks so much.

	 Kinsey Frey

I am writing to express my sin-
cere gratitude to you for making the 
SHS Alumni Scholarships possible. 
I am deeply appreciative of your 
support.

Next year I will be attending 
Chemeketa Community College 
where I will begin working for a 
bachelor's in Nursing. Thanks again, 
the financial assistance you provid-
ed will be of great help next year!

Shawna Steele

Wow! Thank you so much for 
your generous award. I was so 
pleased and honored to receive it. 
With this money I will be paying 
off my first year of college in order 
to pursue my dream of joining the 
medical field. Again, thank you so 
much!

Cayla Smith

Thank you for awarding me with 
this scholarship! This will go to-
wards getting my masters in math-
ematics. Thank again!

	 Megan Traeger

I want to thank you from the 
bottom of my heart for the scholar-
ship you awarded me. It is a huge 
contribution to the furthering of my 
education. I am extremely grateful 
for the support you have shown me. 

With my college education I plan on 
giving back to the community that 
has given so much to me. Again, 
thank you for the donation to my 
education.

Danika Hendriksen

Thank you so much for awarding 
me the SHS Alumni Association 
Scholarship. It will be a great help 
as I'm attending the University of 
Oregon in the fall. Thank you again 
for your generosity.

India Bosshardt

Thank you for your gift of the 
SHS Alumni Association scholar-
ship. This money will be of great use 
to me and will help me pay for my 
college education, so I really appre-
ciate it. Once again, thank you for 
your generosity.

Aaron Elliott

Thank you so much for awarding 
me with the SHS Alumni Asso-
ciation Scholarship. I will use this 
money to help pay for my education 
at Chemeketa Community College. 
It will help completely pay for my 
first term, covering books, fees, etc. 
Once again, thank you so much. It is 
very greatly appreciated by both me 
and my family!

Ashley Geiger

I writing to thank you all again 
for your generosity in awarding me 
scholarships the last 4 years. I am 
happy to report I passed my boards, 
am officially an RN and have a job 
at Salem Hospital. This wouldn't 
have been possible without your as-
sistance! Many thanks.

 Emily Paysinger, RN BSN

Thank you so much for choos-
ing me as one of your scholarship 
recipients! I appreciate your gener-
osity for the students in our school. 
We wouldn't be such a successful 
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class without all the support and 
guidance. The money towards my 
schooling is going to be such a help, 
for which I am truly grateful. Thank 
you so much for all of the time and 
effort you have invested in us and 
the tedious task of going through 
scholarship applications. It means a 
lot to me. Thanks for your generos-
ity!

Janelle Kuenzi

Thank you very much for award-
ing me a scholarship for the 2015-
2016 school year. With your sup-
port, I am able to continue to focus 
on achieving my academic goals. 
The school I am attending is Kalam-
zoo College in Michigan. Thank you 
again for granting me a scholarship!

Katherine Spink

Thank you for awarding me this 
generous scholarship. This will go 
towards books and other expenses 
and my tuition.

This is my last year at Corban 
University. I have been so blessed 
with the opportunity to go to school 
at Corban. This education has come 
with incredible experiences and 
incredible growth.

Thank you so much for helping 
with my tuition. I am extremely 
grateful.

Jena Agenbroad

Thank you for awarding me the 
Errol and Eaden Ross Scholarship. 
I am honored and humbled by this 
award. Because of the scholarships 
that this association presents every 
year, past, present and future gen-
erations of students like myself are 
able to pursue their dreams.

Next year I will attend Portland 
State University. I hope to graduate 
as a biology major while also being 
in a pre-med advising program. 
After that, my next educational goal 
is to attend medical school.

In sponsoring my awarded 
scholarship you have lightened my 
financial burden. This will allow me 
to focus more on my education. I 
really cannot thank you enough.

Valeria Vazquez-Trejo

Your scholarship has given me 
the opportunity to explore and 
pursue my dreams. I am excited to 
continue my academic endeavors by 
working toward a biomedical engi-
neering degree. Thank you!

William Ward

Thank you for choosing me one 
of the recipients of the Silverton 
High School Alumni Scholarship. 
This money will go directly towards 
my first year tuition at Pacific Uni-
versity, where I will be pursuing a 
degree in Exercise Science. I am in 
my second week of classes and re-
ally enjoying Pacific so far.

Thanks again for your support of 
my secondary education.

Dustin Meyer

Thank you so much for awarding 
me a scholarship! I am so grateful 
to have the opportunity to con-
tinue my higher education with the 
hopes of benefitting myself and my 
community. I have the privilege of 
studying away in Oaxaca, Mexico 
this fall, and the scholarship has 
helped me to be able to do this trav-
eling and participate in an amazing 
cultural exchange. Thank you!

Shannon Kelley

Thank you so much for your gen-
erous scholarship. It is a huge honor 
to receive the award. I am very 
proud to live in a community that 
is so supportive and I hope to make 
everyone proud of me in return.

Cole Ballinger

Thank you so very much for the 
scholarship; any and all help that 

has been given to me has had much 
appreciation. With help from the 
Silverton Alumni Association, I will 
be starting at Oregon State.

Christopher Castillo
Thank you so much for your 

investment in my future. Your con-
tribution makes it that much easier 
for me to follow my dreams and 
become a true contributor to soci-
ety. Thanks so much for your help. I 
couldn't be more grateful.

Cole Chandler

I just wanted to thank you for 
your support and generosity as I 
take this next step at Pacific Lu-
theran University. Your scholarship 
will help me tons with this first year 
of college that is fast approaching. 
Hopefully I will be able to give 
back and help others like you have 
done for so many students like me. 
Thank you again for your generos-
ity. It means more than you know.

McKenna Chandler

Thank you very much for the 
scholarship award I received at the 
2015 Senior Awards night. I am 
very grateful for this money and it 
will go towards paying my remain-
ing tuition at Chemeketa Commu-
nity College. Also it will further my 
studies at Linn Benton Community 
College to finish my prerequisites to 
get into a paramedic program.

Wyatt Crofts

Thank you for taking the time to 
review and accept my scholarship 
application. The money that you 
have generously given me will be 
used to further my education this 
fall at the University of Oregon. 
Thank you again.

Samantha Cross

Thank you for the scholarship. I 
am excited for this new chapter of 
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my life to start. This will certainly 
help me with my college bills.

Nathan Duda

First of all, I am very thankful to 
receive this scholarship. I will be a 
full time student, attending Uni-
versity of Oregon for the complete 
school year of 2015-2016.

Emily Feicht

Thank you for the scholarship 
for my undergraduate education 
expenses. I appreciate it very, very 
much. I will be a full-time freshman 
at the University of Portland next 
year. I am going to major in English 
lit. and German.

Katherine Fennimore

I would like to thank you for 
awarding me the scholarship. I will 
be attending the University of Port-
land's school of nursing in the fall 
and this gift will greatly help with 
expenses.

Elizabeth Fleshman

Thank you so incredibly much 
for awarding me with your scholar-
ship. I will be a full time student 
attending Lane Community College 
in Eugene, Oregon this fall for the 
2015-16 school year. 

Wyatt Fruehauf

Thank you for choosing me as 
one of your scholarship recipients. 
This will be helpful in my pursuit of 
a college degree.

Kiera Hagler

I would like to thank you for 
choosing me for a scholarship and 
it will help me with the cost of col-
lege education.

Andrew Hinkle

I am very grateful to have been 
granted an Alumni Scholarship for 
the 2015-2016 school year. I will 

be attending Chemeketa Commu-
nity College as a full time student, 
working towards my business trans-
fer degree.

Annika Hodges

Thank you so much for select-
ing me to receive this scholarship! 
Your support means a lot to me as I 
prepare to take this next step in my 
future. Thank you again for helping 
me further my education and reach 
my goals.

Hannah Hodgson

I would like to thank the Silver-
ton High School Alumni Associa-
tion for the scholarship. Next year I 
will be attending Gonzaga Univer-
sity.

Nathan Jamsa

Thank you so much for your 
generous donation towards my 
college education. It is contribu-
tions like yours that will make my 
success possible. Thank you again 
so much, and I will be sure to keep 
you updated throughout my college 
career!

Jake Johnson

Thank you so much for this 
scholarship award. This money will 
help me out a lot with expenses for 
my books, flight supplies, and even 
some tuition. This scholarship will 
be going to good use.

Erika Jordan

Thank you very much for the 
scholarship for the 2015-2016 
school year. I know I will continue 
to work hard in school and through 
my campus involvements in order 
to make the most of my college 
experience, and put your money to 
good use. I very much appreciate 
your generosity!

Katie Mannion

First off I would like to say thank 
you for awarding me the scholar-
ship. I also am writing this letter to 
inform you that I will be a full time 
student at Northwest Nazarene Uni-
versity during the 2015-16 school 
year. Thank you again for selecting 
me to receive this scholarship.

Ross Martinson

I would like to say how grateful 
I am for being chosen as a recipi-
ent of the SHS Alumni Association 
scholarship. This scholarship will 
help me be a thriving and successful 
college student.

Courtney Meisenheimer

I would like to thank you for 
selecting me as a recipient for your 
scholarship! This scholarship will 
help with several expenses for 
schooling. The past four years at 
SHS was filled with the best experi-
ences, and I will represent Silverton 
well in the future!

Isabella Meraz

Thank you so much for your 
generosity. Aid such as yours makes 
it possible for me to continue my 
education, and I am sincerely grate-
ful for it. I will be attending the 
University of Oregon in the fall of 
this year as a full time student.

Andreas Neves

I would like to thank you for the 
scholarship I was awarded by the 
association. This scholarship will 
be a great help for me as I start my 
education at Chemeketa Commu-
nity College. This money is going 
to be used for my textbooks for the 
year. I just want to thank you so 
much for helping me further my 
education.

Velvet Owings
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I am honored and oh so grateful 
to receive the scholarship award. 
Thank you very much for granting 
me with this award. It is greatly ap-
preciated and most certainly token 
to heart.

Lilly Paradis

I want to thank you very much 
for the Silverton High School 
Alumni Association that I've re-
cently received. I'm excited to head 
off to George Fox this fall to figure 
out my future. Your financial help is 
greatly appreciated!!

Nathan Peters

I thank you for awarding me the 
scholarship. The money you have 
awarded me will be put to great 
use paying for my college school-
ing. I will be attending full time at 
Oregon State University studying in 
the College of Agricultural Scienc-
es. There I will be studying in the 
animal sciences department pursu-
ing a degree in Animal Sciences. I 
thank you one more time for invest-
ing into my future.

Wyatt Qualey

Thank you so much for the 
scholarship money. I am attending 
Western Oregon university. I am 
studying American Sign Language 
Interpreting for the next four years 
in the hopes that I will become cer-
tified in the field. I plan on spending 
this money on the many text books 
I will be needing.

Allyson Ridling

Thank you for giving me this 
scholarship. This scholarship is go-
ing to really help me on furthering 
my education. It truly means a lot to 
my family and me.

Jiselle Rodriguez

Thank you so much for the schol-
arship. I will be attending Saint 
Francis Medical Center College of 
Nursing full time for the 2015-2016 
school year for my undergraduate 
degree.

Wendi Roth

Thank you very much for the 
scholarship I have received. I truly 
appreciate the help, because I know 
I will need it! Thank again for your 
generosity.

Daniel Schurter

Thank you so much for your gen-
erous scholarship. Your support of 
my continued education means a lot 
-- it's programs like yours that make 
these opportunities possible for our 
future leaders. Thanks again, and I 
wish you the best for the future!

Annie Spink

My deepest thanks for you schol-
arship grant. This amount is greatly 
helpful in paying for my first year 
of college.

I do intend to apply for this 
scholarship in the subsequent years 
I attend college. Thank you once 
again for this opportunity.

Rachel Stadeli

Thank you for awarding me with 
this awesome scholarship. It will 
help me tremendously with my 
tuition. I believe that I will now 
be able to pay for my schooling in 
full without getting a student loan. 
This is greatly appreciated. I will be 
attending Northwest Lineman Col-
lege full time, starting on August 
31, 2015.

Ryan Wells

Thanks you for the scholarship 
money as an investment in my 
future. The financial burden has 
been made lighter thanks to your 
contribution.

I will be attending Chemeketa 
Community College for the 2015-
2016 school year.

Hartwell White

Last June I was awarded a 
scholarship through the Silverton 
alumni Association. The purpose of 
this letter is to thank you for your 
generosity and to update you on my 
situation. ... I am part of the Corban 
Men's Soccer team and have de-
clared a business major as my field 
of study. I will use these scholar-
ship funds toward books in the first 
semester.

Silverton has been a great place 
for me to grow and learn through 
high school. I thank you for helping 
me take the next step into Corban 
University.

Daniel Ziesemer

Thank you so much for the 
Silverton High School Alumni As-
sociation scholarship award. I truly 
appreciate your generous support of 
my education and I assure you that 
the money will be put to good use.

I plan to use the money to defray 
the cost of tuition. In September of 
this year I will start my final year 
at the California Polytechnic State 
University in San Luis Obispo, Cal-
ifornia. I will be graduating in the 
spring an Environmental Engineer.

I am honored and grateful to be 
supported by the Silverton High 
School Alumni Association.

Bridget Garlinghouse

Thank you for the scholarship 
for my undergraduate education. I 
appreciate it very much. I will be a 
full-time junior year at the Univer-
sity of Portland next year.

Thank you again for this scholar-
ship, it means more than I can say. 
I am very proud to have graduated 
from Silverton High School and 
appreciate the foundation my high 
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school years gave me to excel at the 
university level. I will continue to 
pursue my degrees in French and 
History for the following two years.

Abigail Fennimore

First of all, I would like to thank 
all involved for granting me this 
scholarship!! It is very much ap-
preciated. I am a continuing stu-
dent at Portland State University 
ending my junior year in June. I 
plan on attending 2015-2016 as a 
full-time undergraduate student. I 
have already registered full-time for 
fall term!! I am looking forward to 
having the ability of interning my 
senior year as well. Not sure where 
that will be yet, but I am getting all 
my ducks in order to achieve that 
future goal.

Again, thank you for choosing 
me as a recipient of the Silverton 
High School Alumni Association 
scholarship!!!

Julian Canda

Editor's note: Amounts of each 
scholarship has been edited out 
from the original notes.

Amazon Rebate 
Program
By Tracy Duerst

Support Silverton High School 
Alumni Association when you 
shop on Amazon.com. When you 
shop at AmazonSmile, Amazon 
donates 0.5% of the purchase price 
to Silverton High School Alumni 
Association.

Bookmark the link http://smile.
amazon.com/ch/20-2021613 and 
support us every time you shop. 
Pass this along to friends and family 
so they can help to support SHSAA.

Visit our new website: www.shsfoxes.com

Display Case at SHS 
on Pine St. Campus
By Verna Thayer '59

This fall 2015 display case at 
the high school features a few of 
the alumni who have “come home” 
to teach in the Silver Falls school 
district. Featured are: 

Jack Hande 1949
David Gentry 1955
Judy Johnson Lowery 1964
Lynne Meyer Radcliffe 1965
Jim Roth 1968
Keith Eckley 1969
Jan Humphreys Bothum 1970
Beth Castle Davisson 1970
Darby Duncan Hector 1970
Karen Cavett Almquist 1972
Eddie Willig 1972
Peggy Croghan Glaede 1978
Lanette Willig 1978
Kevin Palmer 1980
Mark Hannan 1984
Charmine St. Clair-Ross 1994
Kirstin Jorgenson 1995
Sarah McArthur 1995
Casey Murphy 1996
Therese Fennimore Gerlits 1997
Rebecca Potter Kuenzi 1997
Sheldon Lesire 2000
Megan Lierman 2002
Kelsey Palmer 2008 

Thank you to those who sent 
their Silverton history for display. 

Also, thanks to Judy Nunn for all 
picture reprints and Kay Klaus for 
the die cuts.

The February 2016 display will 
be showcasing the various events 
and programs the Alumni Associa-
tion has in place to raise money for 
the scholarship program. Some of 
these are the Annual Scholarship 
Fundraiser, silent auction donations, 
Alumni booth in the park, donor 
recognition plaque, memorial dona-
tions, etc.

If you have items that would be 
of interest for the display, please 
contact David Zagorodney at 
davidzag@gmail.com, Dori Meyer 
at Dormey@saif.com or Verna 
Thayer at vernajt@comcast.net.

Donated items can be dropped off 
at Silverton Realty. If you have pic-
tures of events, please identify the 
event and those pictured, and please 
give us copies as pictures cannot be 
returned.

Join us on Facebook
Stay up to date on

all the latest Alumni news by 
“Liking” our page.
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THE CLASS REUNION 
Author Unknown

Every ten years, as summertime nears,
An announcement arrives in the mail, 
A reunion is planned; it'll be really grand; 
Make plans to attend without fail. 

I'll never forget the first time we met;
We tried so hard to impress.
We drove fancy cars, smoked big cigars,
And wore our most elegant dress. 

It was quite an affair; the whole class was there. 
It was held at a fancy hotel.
We wined, and we dined, and we acted refined,
And everyone thought it was swell. 

The men all conversed about who had been first
To achieve great fortune and fame.
Meanwhile, their spouses described their fine houses
And how beautiful their children became. 

The homecoming queen, who once had been lean,
Now weighed in at one-ninety-six. 
The jocks who were there had all lost their hair,
And the cheerleaders could no longer do kicks. 

No one had heard about the class nerd
Who'd guided a spacecraft to the moon;
Or poor little Jane, who's always been plain;
She married a shipping tycoon. 

The boy we'd decreed "most apt to succeed"
Was serving ten years in the pen,
While the one voted "least" now was a priest; 
Just shows you can be wrong now and then. 

They awarded a prize to one of the guys
Who seemed to have aged the least. 
Another was given to the grad who had driven 
The farthest to attend the feast. 

They took a class picture, a curious mixture 
Of beehives, crew cuts and wide ties.
Tall, short, or skinny, the style was the mini;
You never saw so many thighs. 
At our next get-together, no one cared whether
They impressed their classmates or not. 
The mood was informal, a whole lot more normal;
By this time we'd all gone to pot. 

It was held out-of-doors, at the lake shores;
We ate hamburgers, coleslaw, and beans.
Then most of us lay around in the shade,
In our comfortable T-shirts and jeans. 

By the fortieth year, it was abundantly clear, 
We were definitely over the hill.
Those who weren't dead had to crawl out of bed,
And be home in time for their pill. 

And now I can't wait; they've set the date; 
Our fiftieth is coming, I'm told.
It should be a ball, they've rented a hall
At the Shady Rest Home for the old. 

Repairs have been made on my hearing aid;
My pacemaker's been turned up on high. 
My wheelchair is oiled, and my teeth have been boiled;
And I've bought a new wig and glass eye. 

I'm feeling quite hearty, and I'm ready to party 
I'm gonna dance 'til dawn's early light.
It'll be lots of fun; But I just hope that there's one
Other person who can make it that night.

Alumni Scholarship Fundraiser for 2016
The Festhalle - Mt. Angel, Oregon -- For Details - see pages 10 & 11

The Fundraiser ticket price is $30 per person if  purchased before August 5, 2016.
Early Bird Drawing. . .

Be the first in your class year to purchase your ticket, and you will be entered in a drawing
to win a special prize! -- No fee for drawing entry -- Get a jump on everyone else!

Tickets will be sent after April 1st! Make checks payable to SHSAA and send to:
SHSAA - 303 Oak St., Silverton, OR 97381
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SHS Alumni Assoc. Schedule for May 2015 to Jan. 2016
Silverton High School Alumni Association meets the third Tuesday of the month, except for August and Decem-

ber. We meet at the Branstetter Building in Silverton, which houses Silverton Realty. The address is 303 Oak St., 
Silverton, Oregon and our meeting time is 5:15 p.m. Just take the stairs and you’ll find us in the conference room. 
(There is an elevator for those who need it; just let us know ahead of time.) Bring your ideas, comments, and sug-
gestions. We welcome all Silverton High School Alumni and past or present teachers.

		  				    ~~~ 2015 ~~~
December		  	 No meeting - Happy Holidays!

~~~ 2016 ~~~
Jan. 19	 (M)	 Annual Meeting
			   Election of Trustees & Officers; Determine scholarship amount
Jan. 25		  Senior Scholarship Night at SHS theater. 7:00 p.m. (Mason, et.al)
Feb. 16	 (M)	 Regular Meeting
Mar. 10		  Scholarship application deadline. (Monday of week preceding Spring Break)
Mar. 15	 (M)	 Regular Meeting - Scholarship Committee meeting
Apr 1 - May 2		 Scholarship Committee evaluate applications
Apr 19		  Deadline for Newsletter articles to Editor (for June publication)
Apr 19	 (M)	 Regular Meeting
May 1		  Scholarship Award Determination Meeting (2:00 p.m.)
May 17	 (M)	 Labeling June newsletters - inserts to be stuffed by class reps.
May 26		  Senior Awards Night SHS Auditorium, 7:00 p.m. - President
June 9		  Graduation, SHS Gym, 7:00 p.m.
June 21	 (M)	 Scholarship Fundraiser planning
July 19	 (M)	 Scholarship Fundraiser & Homer Davenport Community Festival final planning session
Aug. 5	 	 17th Annual Scholarship Fundraiser - Festhalle, Mt. Angel (Info on pages 12 & 13)
Aug. 5,6,7		  Park Booth - Need volunteers from Noon to 5:00 p.m. each day
Aug. 16	 (M)	 BBQ Party for Volunteers and Board Members (See note below)
Sept. 20	 (M)	 Meeting
Sept. or Oct. (date not set)	 Homecoming Game & Parade - Watch our website for date!
Oct. 18	 (M)	 Newsletter Articles Due for December issue
Nov. 15	 (M)	 Labeling newsletters (Dec. issue)
December		  	 No meeting - Happy Holidays!

Please note the dates for our Alumni Fundraiser for 2016. We need volunteers to help in the booth 
in the park. One hour time slots are suggested. This is a fun time as many SHS alumni are in town and 
stop by the booth. We sell Tshirts, sweatshirts, caps and other items at the booth. Some stop by to see if 
their dues are up to date, or change an address. And some just like to stop by the Alumni booth and visit!

Note: The BBQ Party for volunteers and board members is actually a pot luck by those in attendance. NONE of 
the SHS Alumni funds are involved. So come and join us the weekend of August 5th to the 7th. Join in the fun and 
help us with the fundraiser on Friday night. Help in the booth in the park any day. All volunteers are welcome to 
join us for the pot luck on August 16. It will be held at the home of one of the SHS Alumni board members.

News Article Deadline 
for June issue is: April 19, 2016

Plan your reunion and keep your classmates up to date!
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1938	 Eileen Lawson	 19619 88th Ave. W	 Edmonds	 98026	 (425) 774-5340
1939	 (Rep needed)
1940	 Carolyn Simmons	 4978 Blue Grass Ln.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8055
				    carysimmon@aol.com
1941	 Donna Krug Ramseyer Liechty 1 Towers Ln. #2161	 Mt. Angel, OR	 97362	 (503) 845-7261
1942	 (Rep needed)	
1943	 Bernard Bennett	 PO Box 264	 Mill City, OR	 97360	 (503) 897-2299
1944	 (Rep needed)
1945	 Don Peters	 17496 Silver Falls Hwy SE	 Sublimity, OR	 97385	 (503) 769-6784
1946	 Dolores Herr Blust	 3115 Oakcrest Dr. NW	 Salem, OR	 97304	 (503) 763-1996
1947	 Beverly Marcoe Haslebacher 7142 74th Ave NE	 Salem, OR	 97305	 (503) 393-5861
1948	 Joan Jarnagin Doyle	 3100 Turner Rd. SE #613	 Salem, OR	 97302	 (503) 362-8044
				    maynardjoan@peoplepc.com
	 Lawrence Fisher	 2277 NE 36th Dr	 Lincoln City, OR	 97367	 (541) 614-0717
1949	 Jack Hande	 21010 Grade Rd. SE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3581
1950	 Caroline Johnson	 8077 Mt. Angel Hwy. NE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-4801
1951	 Loel Wright	 1955 Dallas Hwy NW #231	 Salem, OR	 97304	 (503) 585-2849
				    LoJan54@pcez.com
1952	 Mary Ann Miles	 305 Keene Ave.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-5507
				    mrskm1@aol.com
1953	 Derine Albrich	 PO Box 451	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-0358
				    derine.albrich@gmail.com
	 Howard (Cubby) Poppleton 34587 Mtn. View Pl. NE	 Albany, OR	 97322	 (541) 928-1369
				    poppleton@casco.net
1954	 Erma Copple	 1353 Brenner St. NE	 Salem, OR	 97301	 (503) 364-6927
	 Ruth Kaser	 38111 S Nowlens Bridge Rd.	 Molalla, OR 	 97038	 (503) 873-5990
1955	 Earlene Ross Ertelt	 13306 Monitor-McKee Rd.	 Woodburn, OR	 97071	 (503) 634-2497
	 Dave Gentry	 393 W Regis St.	 Stayton, OR	 97383	 (503) 769-2233
				    drmlgen@gmail.com
	 Raymond Kaser	 828 Sun Valley Ct.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8106
1956	 Nellie Graves	 343 Mill St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 874-4698
				    gravesng56@gmail.com
	 Fritz Skirvin	 6694 Rippling Brook Dr. SE	 Salem, OR	 97317	 (503) 581-9372
				    fskirvin@msn.com
1957	 Jeanette Olafson	 7132 Gallon House Rd.	 Silverton, OR 	 97381	 (503) 873-5588
1958	 Jacquie Wiesner	 415 Brook St	 Silverton, OR	 97385	 (503) 873-4807		
	 Joyce Laitinen	 580 NW 4th	 Canby, OR	 97013	 (503) 266-5542
				  
1959	 Verna Stumpff Thayer	 755 Thompson Ave. NE	 Salem, OR	 97301	 (503) 581-8231
				    vernajt@comcast.net
1960	 Judy Ernst Nunn	 4728 Jade St. NE	 Salem, OR	 97305	 (503) 390-3816
				    nunnjk@comcast.net
1961	 John Smith	 104 Random Oaks Ln.	 Mandeville, LA	 70448	 (985) 626-1426
				     Randomjohn@aol.com
1962	 Wendel Mann	 PO Box 20391	 Keizer, OR	 97307	 (503) 390-4080
				    wendel.mann@comcast.net 
	 George Pool	 245 Edgewood Dr.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-5075
				    ggnkpool@msn.com
1963	 Mason Branstetter	 303 Oak St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3545
				    mason@silvertonrealty.com
1964	 Judy Johnson Lowery	 PO Box 103	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3335
				    lowerwood@wavecable.com
1965	 Jean Kent	 PO Box 805	 Mt. Angel, OR	 97362	 (503) 873-4887
				    JKent642@onlinenw.com
1966	 Bonnie Hoblitt	 PO Box 718	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 874-9629
				    richbonn67@gmail.com

Year	 Class Reps	 Address	 City/State	 Zip	 Phone

Visit our new Alumni website: www.shsfoxes.com
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	 Darrel Thomas	 319 McClaine St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 580-5446
				    ddthome319@frontier.com
1967	 Anita Palmquist Crawford	3667 Silverstone Dr. NE	 Salem, OR	 97305	 (503) 585-1174
				    anitacrwfrd@yahoo.com
1968	 Donna Kaser Aljets	 324 Hazel St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-2944
1969	 Dian Jones Forster	 17919 Hazelnut Ridge Rd NE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8401
1970	 Darby Hector	 310 Apple	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-2240
				    darby.hector8@gmail.com
	 Sherry Blackburn Hoefel	 1115 Tenino Dr	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-2283
				    hoefelhaus@gmail.com
1971	 Linda Schmidt Anderson	 591 Lone Oaks Loop	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3922
	 Elaine Simmons Marvel	 3555 Deer Lake Ct. SE	 Salem, OR	 97317	 (503) 585-8626
				    ElaineMarvel@gmail.com
1972	 Ann May	 4109 Ingleside Loop SE	 Lacey, WA	 98503	 (360) 489-7585 
				    amayt54@gmail.com
1973	 Sherry & Barry DeSantis	 19500 DeSantis Ln. SE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3497
1974	 Dave & Jan Foster	 916 N Water St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3563
	 Scott Marcum	 1181 Oak St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3966
1975	 Herb Barnes	 8748 Enclid St. NE	 Salem, OR	 97305	 (503) 362-3010
				    herbbarnes@hotmail.com
1976	 Bonnie Thomas Brockamp 600 Whiskey Creek Rd	 Wallowa, OR	 97885	 (503) 508-6694	
				  
	 Beckie Davis Jackson	 6202 4-J Ln SE	 Salem, OR	 97317	 (503) 743-2028 
				    Jacksonumber24@aol.com
1977	 Renee Parenteau	 55 E 3rd St.	 Jacksonville, FL	 32206	 (310) 406-7767
				    renee@reneeparenteau.com
1978	 Judy Scott-Gormley	 1994 Highberger Lp	 Aumsville, OR	 97325	 (503) 448-1069
		  Cell: (503) 932-1123		  Judy_scott_2000@yahoo.com
	 Susan Basl	 16853 Old Mehama Rd SE	 Stayton, OR	 97383	 (503) 949-3131
1979	 Tracy Miles Duerst	 14446 Riches Rd. SE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8441 
				    djduerst@aol.com	
1980	 Lee Martin	 7138 Grandview	 Scotts Mills, OR	 97375	 (503) 873-4619
			   Cell (503) 508-2685	 cheflee6516@yahoo.com
1981	 Tammy McElroy Brockamp 1880 Nebraska Ave NE	 Salem, OR	 97301	 (503) 375-9289
1982	 Patti Miles Tischer	 1356 Meadowlark Dr NE	 Keizer, OR	 97303	 (503) 856-9524
				    Patische@aol.com
1983	 Lee Martin	 7138 Grandview	 Scotts Mills, OR	 cheflee6516@yahoo.com
1984	 Bob Murtha	 1330 SW 3rd Ave.	 Portland, OR	 97201	 (503) 407-9003
1985	 Kim Amstutz McAllister	 PO Box 179	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-0514
				    ginger@Molalla.net
	 Tina McCallister-Boothe	 Mail: PO Box 19029	 Fresno, CA	 93790	 (559) 227-7852
		  Home: 5816 N Maruyama Ave		   Tmccallisterboothe@att.net
1986	 Megan McNulty Boaz				    (503) 749-3006
	 Tonia Totland Kuenzi	 PO Box 354	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3799
1987	 Shannon Sharrar Rice	 228 SW Forest Cove Rd	 West Linn, OR	 97068	 (503) 723-8492
	 Kim Robert Brockamp	 814 Cox Way	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-9225
				    jkrbbrockamp@frontier.com
1988	 Dawn Taylor Norris	 17123 Powers Creek Lp Rd	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3085
				    dawnnorris1969@yahoo.com
	 Peter Antonson	 415 SW Augustus Dr	 Dallas, OR	 97338	 (503) 623-1030	
1989	 Ryan Brock	 PO Box 1208	 Silverton, OR	 97381	  
				    ryan.brock.522@facebook.com

1990	 Karen Schwab Fink	 PO Box 824	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 874-9600

1991	 Darla McVay	 4312 Wendell Ln	 Eugene, OR	 97405	 (541) 653-8841
				    darlamcvay@hotmail.com
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Year	 Class Reps	 Address	 City/State	 Zip	 Phone
1992	 Garrett Pool	 844 Sun Valley Ave	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-0150
	 Scott Steffen	 4422 Howell Prairie Rd. NE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8734
1993	 Adam Sully (Garcia)	 16355 Maple Hollow Ln. NE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-4174
				     sullys_4@yahoo.com	
1994	 Meredith Branstetter Wertz 303 Oak St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-3545
1995	 Elizabeth Gunter Magee	 4936 6th Ave NE	 Keizer, OR	 97303	 (503) 990-1351
				    emagee31@gmail.com
1996	 Megan Hartley	 14970 SW Conor Cr	 Beaverton, OR	 97006	 (503) 508-6600
				    mhartley26@hotmail.com
1996	 April Deshaw Purdy	 PO Box 527	 Mt. Angel, OR	 97362	 (503) 845-6789
1997	 Pam Watkins Gregory	 38 Bridle Ln	 Aliso Viejo, CA	 92656	 (949) 637-3939
1998	 Angela Loe Rose	 PO Box 885	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 874-0515
1999	 (Rep Needed)
2000	 Sheldon & Rachel Lesire	 315 W Center St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 910-1908
				    Rachel.lesire@gmail.com
2001	 Kelly Harris	 145 Paseo de la Concha #C	 Redondo Beach, CA	 90277	 (503) 851-6790
				    Kellybean607@gmail.com
	 Jordan Sandau		  Salem, OR	 97301	 dbsandau@juno.com
2002	 Mary Steers	 1050 Reserve St.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 606-0580
	 Mitch Corbet	 620 NW 27th St.	 Corvallis, OR	 97330	 (208) 315-2125
				    Mitchcorb@gmail.com
2003	 Brittney Lively	 1344 Wagon Wheel Ct.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-0500
2004	 Emily Duerst	 14446 Riches Rd SE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 873-8441
				    emily.duerst@northwestfcs.com
2005	 Brianna Wolterman	 4877 Blue Grass Ln. NE	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 602-8803
				    bakey05@yahoo.com
2006	 Elizabeth Craig	 5876 S. Lone Elder Rd.	 Aurora, OR	 97002	 (503) 551-0728
				    elizabethcraig25@gmail.com
2007	 (Rep Needed)
2008	 Ashlie Rios	 806 Abbey Ln.	 Aumsville, OR	 97325	 (503) 428-4420
2009 through 2014 - If you’d like to represent your class, please contact Judy Nunn - Nunnjk@comcast.net.
2015	 Hannah Hodgson	 1004 Highland Dr.	 Stayton, OR	 97383	 (503) 400-2900
				    hannahhodgson@gmail.com
	 William Ward	 720 Shelokum Dr.	 Silverton, OR	 97381	 (503) 991-2222
				    wilson4412@gmail.com
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When Do We Meet? 
Our Alumni Association is get-

ting stronger because of the volun-
teers who keep it growing. Often we 
are asked if there is anything that 
someone can do to help out or at-
tend our meetings. Presently we are 
looking for someone to assist with 
data entry - mainly address changes.

Monthly meetings are held the 
third Tuesday at the Silverton Realty 
Conference Room upstairs at 303 
Oak Street and start at 5:15 p.m. 

and normally last about an hour. A 
current schedule can be found on 
our website: www.shsfoxes.com. The 
schedule is also printed in this issue 
of the newsletter, page 19. Anyone 
and everyone is invited to attend 
the meetings. Note we usually skip 
December.

If you have questions, please feel 
free to contact: Mason at (503) 873-
3545 or Email: mason@silverton-
realty.com or Judy (503) 390-3816 
or Email: Nunnjk@comcast.net.

Visit Our Website
Did you miss an issue? You 

can read the Alumni News on 
our website. Recent issues are 
available on the website: www.
shsfoxes.com.

 The first few issues are 
not available, but we hope to 
get them uploaded in the near 
future.

GO FOXES!!!



SHS Alumni Association Membership 
	  New Application or 	 	 Renewal 	 	 Date: ______________

Annual dues are $5.00 per Member. Lifetime memberships are available for a minimum 
$500 scholarship donation. Lifetime membership need not be paid in a lump sum; 
once your annual donations have totaled to $500, you become a Lifetime Member. Any 
additional donations are welcome and will be added to our scholarship fund.

Your Donations are 
TAX DEDUCTIBLE!!

501,(c),(3) tax designation : # 20-2021613


Full Name _________________________________ Maiden Name _______________________

Address ___________________________City ____________ State _____ Zip __________

Class YEAR _____ 	 Spouse a SHS GRAD? (circle) YES / NO - Class YEAR if YES _______ 

Spouse _______________________________ Spouse Maiden Name __________________

SHS TEACHER? (circle) YES / NO		  LAST YEAR AT SHS ____________________

Wedding Date: ____________________	 Day Phone No. (____)___________________

E-mail : __________________________	 Home Phone (_____)____________________

PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO:

	 SHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
	 303 OAK ST.
	 SILVERTON, OR 97381
						    
Membership at $5 each __________________

Multiple years are encouraged, e.g. $5 X 5 = $25

Scholarship Donation ___________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED: ___________________

(PLEASE - NO CASH - YOUR CANCELED CHECK IS YOUR RECEIPT.)

Privacy Policy: SHSAA does not sell or trade names and/or addresses of alumni. By keeping a current alumni database we
help classes locate their classmates when planning and organizing their reunions.

For Office Use Only

Deposit_ __________________
Data_____________________
Tax Receipt________________
Newsletter_________________
Tickets____________________
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED

WANTED: 
YEARBOOKS

There are many Alumni that 
missed out on the opportunity to 
purchase a yearbook while in school. 
There are others who no longer have 
their yearbooks for various reasons 
and wish to obtain one. The SHS 
Alumni Association has a supply of 
yearbooks for sale, however there 
are many requests for books that we 
do not have. 

Those requests have been added to 
a waitlist which continues to grow. 
If you have a yearbook that you no 
longer want please consider donat-
ing it to the Silverton High School 
Alumni Association. Donations will 
be accepted at the alumni office at 
303 Oak St., Silverton. We will sell 

Support the Alumni 
Scholarship Fund

Pewter Fox Pins........................$5.00
T-Shirts................................... $15.00
Polo Shirts (S to XL).............. $22.00
Caps......................................... $15.00
Sweatshirts.............................. $22.00
Annuals................................... $10.00
Annual Membership................$5.00
Lifetime Membership.......... $500.00

All items are available at the of-
fice at 303 Oak St. during Silverton 
Realty business hours.

If you’d like to order from the list 
above, contact Tia Purdy at (503) 
873-0641 or Email Tiapurdy@msn.
com. Postage varies from $5.00 to 
$8.00, depending upon your loca-
tion.

the yearbooks with the proceeds to 
be used for scholarships. 

Please contact Tracy at  
djduerst@aol.com or 503-873-
8441 if you have any questions or 
wish to be added to a waitlist for a 
yearbook. 

ANNUAL 

MEETING

January 19, 2016

Details in
side

Attention Class Reps
Please check your contact 

information on pages 20-22 of 
this newsletter. If you’ve changed 
your Email, mailing address and 
I’ve missed the change, let me 
know ASAP! Nunnjk@comcast.
net or (503) 390-3816.


